Breton, Mary B

From: Robert Domine <bob.domine@digitalresearch.com>

Sent: Monday, August 14, 2023 2:13 PM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars Il Program

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

DEP,
| am writing to express my strong OPPOSITION to the adoption of the Advanced Clean Cars Il (ACCIl) rule in Maine.

This proposed rule is one more step toward the total control of our society by the Deep State - our economy, our
mobility, our individual freedom to make choices based on our own understanding of the world around us. | have no
doubt that this bill, if passed, will accelerate Maine's shift to EV's, essentially channeling money and power into another
set of hands, while limiting choice and mobility... all without any clear proof that EV's will make an overall difference OR
that there is in fact a "climate crisis" at all.

It's all based on a narrative that the Alt Left has simply declared is true. And damn those who have the temerity to
demand proof of the claims... or to simply disagree.

Personally, | am further offended by the additional claim that the proposed rule will benefit "vulnerable communities" as
if simply claiming victim-status of ANYTHING on the basis of diversity, equity and inclusion somehow validates the claim.
I mean really! Do you have any idea how silly this makes you look! A false narrative on climate propped up by a pathetic

narrative about the actually racist agenda of DEI!

Maine needs to get its head screwed on straight and STOP trying to lead the way toward global and societal destruction
through the support of globalist agendas, the false claims of diversity, equity and inclusion, and the false science
underpinning the climate crisis narrative.

Do NOT pass the ACCII Rule!

Sincerely,

Robert Domine

47 Tidal Shore Drive
Kennebunkport, ME 04046



